
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS24258C1
The purpose of this proposed legislation is to shift the distribution of Off-highway vehicle (OHV)
registration fees collected by the state to the counties, per Idaho Code 67-2127.

OHV owners are asking to have 85% of their registration fees go to the individual counties of their
choice and have the remaining 15% go to the state for administration fees. This will be consistent
with the distribution of monies currently collected for registered boat and snowmobile fees, using
the identical percentages.

FISCAL NOTE
State Currently $1,555,230.28

Proposed:

• State $233,284.54 - 15%

• Counties $1,321,945.74 - 85%

Contact:
Representative Kathleen Sims
(208) 332-1000

Statement of Purpose / Fiscal Note H0437


